

State of Utah

**GARY HERBERT** Governor

**GREG BELL** Lieutenant Governor

## Department of **Environmental Quality**

Amanda Smith Executive Director

DIVISION OF SOLID AND **HAZARDOUS WASTE** Scott T Anderson Director

Solid and Hazardous Waste Control Board

Kevin Murray, Chair Kory Coleman, Vice-Chair Brian E Brower Scott Bruce Jeff Coombs, MPH, LEHS R Ryan Dupont, Ph D Larry A Ellertson Brett Mickelson Brad Mertz Gary Mossor Dennis Riding Dwayne Woolley Amanda Smith Scott T Anderson Executive Secretary

December 31, 2012

Daniel B. Shrum Senior Vice President, Regulatory Compliance **EnergySolutions LLC** 423 West 300 South, Suite 200 Salt Lake City, Utah 84101

Re: Timely submittal of Permit Renewal Application

UTD982598898

Dear Mr. Shrum:

The state-issued Part B Permit for the EnergySolutions Mixed Waste Facility expires on April 4, 2013. EnergySolutions submitted a renewal application on October 5, 2012. With this timely submittal, Energy Solutions may continue operations beyond April 2013 as this agency and the facility work to review the renewal application. The conditions of the current state-issued Part B Permit shall remain in effect until such time that they are modified.

If you have any questions, please call Willoughby at (801) 536-0220.

Sincerely.

Scott T. Anderson, Director Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste

STA/OHW/tjm

Rusty Lundberg, UDRC Myron Bateman, EHS, MPA, Health Officer, Tooele County Health Department Jeff Coombs, EHS, Environmental Health Director, Tooele County Health Department